
  

            
                
     

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am 
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Information about our next Rotary Meeting: 

Wednesday 19th April 2023 

 Speaker:  Genevieve Hart                                              Topic: WA Institute of Sport 
 
On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  Peter Burns                                 Set up/Pack up:  Peter Pearse 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 26th April 2023 

Speaker:  Christine Bazen 

Topic:  Kanyana Wildlife Rehabilitation Centre 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Mike Graham 
Set up/pack up:  Max Puddey 

 
 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).      Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       

 

Kay McIntyre came along to tell us all about Guide Dogs WA, and it proved to be very interesting indeed. 
This training provider was started by Arnold Cook in 1951 and the first two Guide Dogs were a Kelpie/Fox 
Terrier cross and a Border Collie. These days they are all Labradors, and WA has about 80 dogs available for 
legally blind people to rely on and to look after. Starting at just a few months old, it takes about 2 years to 
train a dog, and the first year is devoted to obedience skills. Thereafter the dogs start learning their guiding 
skills which include walking to the left of and ahead of their owner. When the training period has finished 
the dogs are matched with a blind owner, and they are then trained in the finer skills such as ignoring people, 
other dogs, and any food lying around. They are also trained to use public transport, and this includes finding 
an empty seat for their owner. When they find a seat they put their nose on it, and the owner runs their 
fingers up the dogs back until they reach the head, at which point the owner knows where to sit down. When 
it comes to crossing the road, the same technique is used to find the push button, but it is the owner’s 
decision as to when to cross – guided by the sound emitted by the crossing mechanism. Guide Dog trainers 
are rare, so a cadet programme has been started. There is also a breeding programme which produced 3 
litters in 2022 and 1 so far in 2023. All dogs are trained in WA for WA and the dogs usually work until they 
are 10 years old. The owners have to be trained too so that the dogs have a predictable and suitable routine 
at all times. It costs about $50K to train a dog, but everything stays in WA. What a wonderful service! 
 

 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
• Jim Berry conveyed Mary Anne’s grateful thanks 

for the good wishes and flowers from the Club. 
• Jeremy Wood updated us on the incoming Czech 

Exchange Student, Betty. 
• We should all consider standing for the Board & 

other positions in the coming weeks. 
• 17th May: tour of DFES followed by lunch at the 

Ravenswood Tavern. No normal meeting that day 

 
 

 
 

Birthdays:  Graham McHarrie (24 Apr) 

Wedding anniversaries: Jeremy & Jeanette Wood (25 Apr)  

Rotary anniversaries: Jeremy Wood (’14) 

I wrote a theatrical performance about puns. It is a play on words 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
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